

IN THIS ISSUE:

Your Impact for Local Families This Summer! AGE 3

Linda is So Thankful for Your Generosity PAGE

You Make a Difference for Neighbors Like Jesse





A Message of Thanks from Nancy



Dear Friend,

Summer is truly a time for kids to flourish with friends and family. As a child, I spent my summers with family, cutting open a watermelon, toasting s'mores over a fire, and going on picnics. We always spent the summers gathering around meals, but children and families can't do that without access to proper food and nutrition.

During the school year, families can find many programs to help avoid the threat of hunger. But in the summer, many of those programs are unavailable, and kids are left without reliable sources of nutritious food.

That's why Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee dedicates additional resources to feeding children in June, July, and August. Through extra Mobile Pantries, increased distribution through Partner Agencies, and relationships with local farmers, we can meet the heightened demand for summer food and keep our community well-fed.

With the increased need in the summers, comes increased need for resources from our donors and grocery partners. But unfortunately, Second Harvest and our supporters aren't immune to the impacts of high food costs. We've seen a decrease in food donations, which requires us to purchase more food and limits our supply.

Because of this, your support of Second Harvest is invaluable, and I am so grateful that you have chosen to partner with us. Please, enjoy the newest edition of *Table Topics*, full of stories of lives changed by your generosity.

Thank you for joining us in ensuring all our neighbors have ongoing access to nutritious food. Your support is a meaningful part of our work to advance hunger solutions throughout the year.

Gratefully,

Nancy Keil President & CEO

Find past issues of our newsletter and our current donor acknowledgment page online at secondharvestmidtn.org/news-room

Your suggestions and comments for *Table Topics* are always appreciated! Please send an email to news@secondharvestmidtn.org



WE PROVIDE FOOD TO PEOPLE FACING HUNGER AND WORK TO ADVANCE HUNGER SOLUTIONS.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Shawn Williams
Board Chair

Jennifer Peters
Board Vice Chair

Troy Edwards
Board Secretary

Bruce Esworthy Board Treasurer

MEMBERS

Dave Alperson **Brooke Baird Smith** Drew Berg Michelle Bonnett Suzanne Buchanan Gerard Bullock Juliana Ospina Cano Lee Cunningham Andy Flatt Lisa Gardi **Dennis Georgatos** Sonya Hostetler Michael Johnson Jerome Katz **Brad Marks** Sharon Reynolds Tuwisha Rogers-Simpson Derek Schraw Cathy Spencer Katelyn Spivey **Ute Strand** Dr. Laquita Stribling Ryan Tabor Carman Wenkoff Nancy Youssef

Interns

Ferrell Anthony Benjamin Hertaus Elizabeth Jones

President & CEO
Nancy Keil









orn and raised in Smith County, Linda and her husband returned after spending 27 years in Nashville raising their two sons. Now known affectionately as "Mama Linda" by members of her church, she's a role model of resiliency and determination.

Over the course of her career, Linda worked hard at two jobs managing both a retail store and a drug store. Then, she began to experience one challenge after another.

It began when Linda's career was cut short when a car accident resulted in a disabling back injury. Then, her family received the devastating news that Linda's husband was diagnosed with bone cancer.

After learning of the diagnosis, the couple moved back to Carthage to be closer to family. Here, Linda endured unthinkable suffering — the loss of her husband, followed by the loss of both of her sons in their 40s.

Linda's faith and resiliency continue to see her through her grief. Amid her healing, she says she has found meaningful community that has helped her along the way including friends like you.

Now, Linda is 74 and lives alone. The support she receives from Second Harvest is essential to her well-being. At the Carson Maxwell Livestock Arena in Carthage, Linda gratefully receives food from Second Harvest.

"It's a miracle to have this food," Linda shares.

To donors like you, Linda says, "This is a blessing, and I am so thankful. It's amazing seeing all the people out here helping and serving."

We echo Linda's sentiment and can't thank you enough for being a partner in our shared vision of a hunger-free Middle and West Tennessee.

It's a miracle to have this food



A Gift of Hope **All Year Long!**

David and Anna Morad moved to Middle Tennessee over 20 years ago to help

David's small business grow. They were thrilled to discover that it was the perfect place to raise their two children.

In giving back to the community, the couple wanted to support an organization that has a local impact, supports child-focused initiatives, and demonstrates fiscal responsibility.

They learned that Second Harvest runs the schoolbased BackPack Program among other children's

programs and has earned a high charitable giving rating year after year. It was a perfect fit!

The Morads committed to a monthly recurring gift to make the biggest impact possible. Food insecurity is an issue every day of the year — in Anna's work as a pediatrician, she sees children impacted by food insecurity on a regular basis. A monthly donation allowed David and Anna to show their support year-round.

> To join Second Helpings and become a monthly hero in our community, or contact Jennifer Jackson at 615-627-1583 or



News Briefs

STARS FOR SECOND HARVEST JUNE 6

Stars is back! Tickets always sell out for this special benefit concert, sponsored by American Airlines, which has previously featured stars like Blake Shelton, Dierks Bentley, and Keith Urban. Join us at Nashville's historic Ryman Auditorium on June 6. More info at **secondharvestmidtn.org/stars-for-second-harvest-2023/stars**

AN ODE TO OTHA BLOCK PARTY JUNE 3

Join us in Nashville on June 3 for the ultimate block party to celebrate the music of legendary fife-and-drum bluesman Otha Turner. All proceeds benefit Second Harvest. Learn more about this all-inclusive event at **othaturner.com**

WF'RF HIRING!

Second Harvest offers more than just a job. We provide opportunities to build your career while making a difference in our community. View and apply for open positions today at **secondharvestmidtn.org/job-opportunities**

MIDDLE AND WEST **TENNESSEE NEIGHBORS HELPED SPREAD** THE LOVE THIS PAST FEBRUARY! WITH THE HELP OF LOCAL **BUSINESSES AND** GROUPS, THOUSANDS OF POUNDS OF NUT **BUTTERS WERE** DONATED TO PROVIDE OVER 50,000 MEALS TO **OUR NEIGHBORS AT RISK** OF HUNGER.





THE NASHVILLE ROTARY CLUB VOLUNTEERED IN DECEMBER FOR THEIR LARGEST EFFORT OF THE YEAR, FEED THE NEED. THIS YEAR THE ROTARY CLUB PACKED 37,044 DISASTER RELIEF BOXES, 63,504 ROTARY FOOD BOXES, AND 2,736 PREPARED INDIVIDUAL TRAY MEALS.



OUR FIRST FOOD FOR THOUGHT EVENT OF 2023 WAS HELD ON MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY WITH SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER DR. DAVID HOLMES OF LIPSCOMB UNIVERSITY. TOGETHER, WE LEARNED ABOUT DR. KING'S LEGACY AND THE IMPACT HIS WORK CONTINUES TO HAVE ON US ALL.



THANKS TO THE RECENTLY AWARDED LOCAL FOOD PURCHASE ASSISTANCE COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT PROGRAM FUNDS (LFPA), SECOND HARVEST IS ABLE TO PURCHASE AND DISTRIBUTE FRESH FOODS FROM LOCAL AND REGIONAL SOCIALLY DISADVANTAGED AND UNDERSERVED PRODUCERS IN MIDDLE AND WEST TENNESSEE.

LOOK WHAT YOU MADE POSSIBLE LAST YEAR!

In the last year, Second Harvest accomplished so much thanks to friends like you. Below are just a few things we managed to do together. For the full, interactive report, please use your smart phone camera to scan the QR code, or visit secondharvestmidtn.org/annual-report-2021-2022/



OUR IMPACT













OUR COMMUNITY SHARES HOPE FOR NEIGHBORS FACING HUNGER

Giving back is the lifeblood of Second Harvest Food Bank. Volunteer Dorothy sorts and packs food in Smith County, sharing the help she received when she used the Living Waters Mobile Pantry. "This is what we do," she says. "We all help each other."

WHY WE'RE INDISPENSABLE

Every day food is thrown away, at the same time 1 in 8 Middle and West Tennesseans is experiencing food insecurity. We can solve the problem of hunger in part by fixing logistical problems that lead to food waste. Our donors and volunteers make it possible for us to have the space and manpower to manage large shipments of high quality, unsold food. We break shipments down and deliver them at the right time in the right amounts to our network of nearly 420 Partner Agencies across 46 counties.



THE CAMPUS CUPBOARD

Thanks to the Campus Cupboard, Korina, a student at Nashville State Community College,

could pick up extra resources each week. With the support from Second Harvest and her college, Korina accomplished her dream of graduating this year!

Second Harvest partner agencies are the beating heart of our program. 80% of our food is distributed through the efforts of programs like the Campus Cupboard, which means many more neighbors like Korina can find support!

You Make a Difference for Kids Like Jesse

ummer is Jesse's favorite season. He loves to play outside with his friends and pets.

Jesse lives with his grandparents who take good care of him... including enrolling him in Second Harvest's Partner Agency Big Sandy Christian Community Outreach Center. At Big Sandy CCOC, Jesse can play with his friends and enjoy healthy meals to fuel his day.

Big Sandy CCOC includes ministries dedicated to food distribution and meals for kids like Jesse who need a little extra help.

"I like the lunch and snacks they give us here," Jesse shares. "It tastes really good!"

Jesse's grandma is also glad for him to have a place to get his energy out. "I have a lot of energy," Jesse admits.

Jesse loves all animals, but he takes special care of his dog Shadow and cat Sally. "I want to be a vet when I grow up," he says. "I know lots of things about animals. Did you know that dogs sweat through their mouths? It's called panting."

Healthy food is the fuel energetic kids like Iesse need to achieve their dreams. And thanks to your generous partnership, they can find it at Big Sandy CCOC!

I like the lunch and snacks they give us here. It tastes really good!





An Annual Family Gift with a Lasting Legacy

Kren and George Teren have lived in Nashville since 1986 and have long been aware of Second Harvest Food Bank. But it wasn't

until their adult daughter suggested an annual gift to the organization that the Terens began making meaningful financial contributions on a yearly basis.

While many people are interested in donating a portion of their income to charity, Kren and George uniquely aim to make their giving a whole-family decision.

"Because we can give back, we absolutely should!" says Kren. "And we want to involve our

kids so they will learn about the impact of making charitable donations, have a voice of their own, and ultimately be inspired to give back in the future, on their own."

The family donates using a Donor Advised Fund (DAF) because it helps simplify record keeping of the tax deduction and streamlines their donation. "It is simpler, easier, and there is less paperwork to keep track of by using a DAF as opposed to giving to charitable organizations directly," Kren explained.

> To learn more about establishing a Donor-Advised Fund, reach out to Marian Eidson at 615-627-1564 or

Miles Can't Wait for Summer!

iles is 11. Sixth grade is full of fun new experiences for him, like homemade volcanoes and other fun science experiments. English and Science are Miles' two favorite subjects, and when he grows up, he wants to be a scientist to help cure diseases.

When school is out for the summer, kids like Miles lose access to free and reduced-price meals in the school cafeteria. That means summer, which could be full of fun experiences and playing outside with friends, can instead be full of hunger.

Because of generous friends like you, Miles will be able to enjoy the Second Harvest Kids Cafe program at Partner Agency Easley Community Center — just one of the many programs your generosity helps support.

Kids Cafe provides free meals, snacks, and nutrition education to at-risk children through a variety of community programs during and after school and in the summer months.

Miles knows how important it is to eat a variety of foods to keep him happy and healthy throughout the day. That's why he likes to eat lots of fruits and vegetables.

"When I eat fruits and vegetables, it wakes me up and gives me energy and helps me not get tired at the end of the day," Miles explains.

Thank you for being a friend to Miles and the Second Harvest Food Bank this year!

66 When I eat fruits and vegetables, it wakes me up and gives me energy and helps me not get tired at the end of the day.





Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee The Martin Distribution Center 331 Great Circle Road Nashville, TN 37228

secondharvestmidtn.org



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and donated food, goods, and services!

Thank you to these people and organizations for generous food drive donations

Miss Amber Anderson Janet Ayers Ms. Joan E. Barnfield **Cerise Bowes** Jeannie Camp Allie Canfield Mr. Robert Cantwell Elizabeth Cornfield Camden Dorsey Ella Gallimore Mr. and Mrs. Terry F. Gentry Amy Groomes Haléy Gulder Candy Lewis Samantha London Olivia Noell Lyndell Norton Ms. Mary N. Parkman Mr. Keith Payet Paula Roberts Samantha Rosencrants Rachel Smith Paxton T. Supko Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Upton Ms. Lauren Vandermar A New Leaf School Alive Hospice, Inc. Alpha Beta Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority Inc. Baker Barnos Architects **BMI**

Congregation Micah Dominion Payroll Donelson Dental Center Dr. J. J. Wendel Plastic Surgery Drury Hotels **Education Equal** Opportunity Group, **Explore Community** School Fifth Third Bank Hyatt Hotels Corporation Instacart Integrative Life Center J.C. Penney, Inc. Jack Brown's Joint Germantown LLC KraftCPAs PLLC Kuehne + Nagel Inc. Meharry School of Dentistry Move for Hunger Music City Food Service Nu Rho Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc. Oak Nashville Parman Energy Peanut Patch Boiled Peanuts Safelight Imaging Tennessee Health Information Management Association **Tennessee Titans** Tennessee Wildlife Federation

Brown and Caldwell

Tri Star Energy, LLC University School of Nashville Westminster Presbyterian Church Westminster School for Young Children Wolfe Industrial, Inc.

Thank you to these organizations for generous food donations

7up/RC Cola ALDI Amazon American Paper & Twine Co. Associated Wholesale Grocers Barefoot Farmer Bargain Hunt BH Trans Big Lots Bloomsbury Farm Califia Farms Chairmans Foods Church of Christ Disaster Relief Coca-Cola Company ConAgra Grocery Products Costco Davis Transportation Del Monte Foods Dollar General Five Star Vending Food Lion FreshPoint Frito-Lay General Mills

Hunt Brothers Pizza Inland Seafood Corporation Jear Logistics Joan Transport Johnson Feed Inc. **KeHE Distributors** Kellog's **KOS Distribution** Kraft Heinz Kroger Land O' Lakes McCartney Produce Meals of Hope Mondelez International Nestlé Panera Bread Performance **Inspired Nutrition** Prairie Farms Prime Trucking Publix **Purity Dairies** Rhodes Bake-N-Serv RPE Wisconsin Ruler Foods S & S Trucking Sam's Club Saputo Cheese USA Snyders-Lance Southern Valley Fruit & Vegetable **Sprouts** Starbucks Sysco Nashville Target Taylor Farms Tennessee The Fresh Market The Meetchop The Turnip Truck Thorntons TIX

Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and donated food, goods, and services!

Trader Joe's Tropicana Products Tyson Foods US Freight Lines **USA Trucking** Wada Farms Walmart Whitehorse Freight Berg Whole Foods WW International

Thank you to these people who donated \$500 or more

Mr. Charles D. Akers Mrs. Laura J. Alexander Mr. Aaron Allbrooks Mr. and Mrs. John W. Allensworth, Jr. Mr. Josh Anderson Mrs. Kathryn K. Anderson Drs.Tufik and Kristen Mr. Frank Bowling Ms. Landrace Austin Jeanne Baggett Ms. Ann M. Bahnsen Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bainbridge Ms. Charlotte Baker Mr. and Mrs. David M. Mr. James Brown Baker Mr. and Mrs. Terry L. Ballard Miss Nikki Ballentine Mr. Stephen Bruce Ms. Keri Barnes Mr. Randall Bartelt Mr. and Mrs. Steve B. Bartlett

Ms. Regina Bartlett Thomas and Lynn Bartrum Mr. Jon Baumgarten Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Mr. and Mrs. Drew Ms. Nancy K. Berge Mr. and Mrs. Herbert A. Berry Ms. Kimberly Best Mr. William R. Bilbrey Mr. and Mrs. Gary L. Birdwell Ms. Evelyn Biscan Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Bishop Ms. Camille B. Holt and Mr. Charles D. Biter Mr. Kenneth Black Karen Blackman **Kenneth Boles** Mrs. Terri Borders Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Boyd Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Braswell Ms. Judith Bright Ms. Lauren J. Brisky Mrs. Margaret Brock Iohn Brown Mrs. Andrea L. Browning Ms. Cynthia Bryant Dawn Bryant Mr. Michael Buhl Mr. and Mrs. Russell

L. Burns

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Burrell Dr. and Mrs. Calvin K. Burrichter Ms. Heather Burroughs Chelsea Burwell Sam and Lynn Bush Mr. and Mrs. Joe Calabrese Mr. and Mrs. Stewart J. Campbell, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Donald Carlin Mr. Christopher Carr Mr. L. Marc Carter Mrs. Patricia A. Cassel Mr. Craig Castelein Ms. Mary Clements Mr. J. Michael Clutts Mr. David Coffey Dr. and Mrs. Alan G. Cohen Dr. Margaret M. Blair Dutra and Mr. Roger L. Conner Mr. and Mrs. Michael Elzen P. Cooper Petra Cooper Mr. and Mrs. William Mr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Corbitt Mr. Paul E. Cotton and Mr. Henry D. Smith A. Cramer Ms. Janet Crick Mr. and Mrs. John M. Dalton Scott and Gabby Dannemiller Ms. Karen Brown Davis

Mr. and Mrs. W. Kirby Davis, Jr. Mr. Willie K. Davis Mrs. Nancy C. Deaton Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Delozier Mr. and Mrs. Edwin F. DeMoss, Jr. Mr. Alan Denton Mr. and Mrs. Brent Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Diener Mr. Ross E. Doan Ms. Marie Dolan Dr. and Mrs. Edward F. Downey, Jr. Ms. Evelyn Doxey and Mr. C. Dániel Hazlewood Mr. Adam Dozier Bob and Phoebe Drews Mr. and Mrs. Ronald D Eakins Mr. and Mrs. Ethan C. Mr. Lawrence E. Erickson Esworthy Mr. Dewitt Ezell, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Frank N. Fachilla Mr. and Mrs. Sterling Mr. and Mrs. Ernest T. Felts, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Fisher, Jr. Mr. and Dr. Jonathan B. Flack Mr. and Mrs. Lester W. Foreman, Jr.

Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and donated food, goods, and services!

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Fouce Mr. and Mrs. David Frankenberg Mrs. Lee Frantz Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Frost Dr. R. Philip Gannaway Ms. Lisa Gardi Reverend Anna D. Gasser Dr. and Mrs. David W. Ms. Ellen Gennaro Samantha and Greg Gerken Miss Nekisha German Mr. and Mrs. Arash Gholizadeh Ms. Gwen Gibson Peggy Gilbert Mr. Walter F. Gilges Mr. and Mrs. Don R. Gill Ms. Teresa Gilmour Andrew Goldner Ms. Lynda L. Goodgame Mr. and Mrs. T. Randall Goodman Dr. Carl A. Green Mrs. Lisa Greenbaum Mr. and Mrs. Randy Hale Ms. Annette Hamilton Ms. Betsy Hamric Mr. and Mrs. Timothy C. Harvey Mr. William Hastings Mr. Douglas Hatfield

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Henderson Mr. Robert L. Hendren Ms. Sherri M. Henry Mr. and Ms. Jerry Hensley Mr. and Mrs. Henry D. Herr D.L. Hester Mr. David Hester Ms. Susan Hogg Ms. Lela Hollabaugh Ms. Eleanor L. Hoover Ms. Jo Hopkins Shannon Hopkins Mr. and Mrs. David Howard, CPA Dr. and Mrs. Steve Hubbard Mr. and Mrs. Derek J. Huggett Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Huggett Mr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Hull Mr. Tom Hulme Ms. Ann Hunzeker and Mr. Greg Falada Mr. John G. Hurley Mr. Alan P. Hynes Mr. Aldred K. Johnson Ms. Kimberly Iohnson Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Johnson Mr. Timothy Johnson Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Iones The Reverend Peter G. Keese

Mr. Benjamin J. Kelly

Mr. Peter T. Eversum Dr. and Mrs. Michael and Ms. Dawn Kelly Jim and Carol Kennedy Doug and Sherry Kernodle Mary Frances and Joe Mr. Bryan Lochman Kerr Mr. and Mrs. Paul H. King, Ph.D. Robin and Bill King Mr. and Mrs. David S. Mr. and Mrs. Tim Kosson Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Koster Mr. and Ms. Eric Patrick Krodel Mr. and Mrs. William Mr. Chris Magill J. Krueger Ben Kurland Mr. George E. Kurz Dr. Chad Kurzynske Mr. Jon A. Kurzynske McGinty III Mr. Roberto Lanarduzzi Mr. and Mrs. David S. Richard G. Meyer Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Lane Ms. Jennifer C. Lange Dr. and Mrs. Derek Mr. and Mrs. Russell Moore Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Law Ms. Diane Lee Ms. Nadean Lee Mr. and Mrs. Theodore W. Lenz Ms. Catherine Leser Mr. and Mrs. Daniel

Levin

J. Levitt Ms. Jan Abby Liff Dr. and Mrs. Macrae F. Linton, M.D. Mr. Frank Livesay Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Looney Mr. and Mrs. William Luetzow Luppe Mr. George Luscombe Ms. Sally C. Macomber Ms. Donna Maddox Mr. and Mrs. Stephen S. Mathews Ms. Janice Mayhugh Mr. and Mrs. L.V. Dr. Owen **McGuinness** Mr. and Mrs. David L. Miller Ms. Shirley F. Miller Anna and David Morad Dr. Paul R. Myers Mr. and Mrs. David Ms. Deborah Narrigan Mr. Thomas J. Neumeyer Ms. Celeste Ng Ms. Julie Owens

Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and donated food, goods, and services!

Mr. and Mrs. Eric **Paisley** Beata Panzegrau Mr. and Mrs. Thomas I. Parker Mr. Terry W. **Patterson** Mr. Harry T. Pearce Mrs. Andrea Perry Mr. and Mrs. Allen R. Pesavento Ms. Annette H. Pilote Ms. Mary Jane Popp Ms. Elizabeth M. Potocsnak Ms. Jean C. Powell Mr. and Mrs. Matt **Powers** Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Predmore Mr. Kenneth Proctor Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Quarles Mr. and Mrs. Casey A. Rainey Mr. and Mrs. Allan F. Ramsaur Ms. Gayle E. Ray Mr. and Mrs. John D. Mr. and Mrs. Ben R. Rechter Ms. Deborah C. Redmon Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Regan Mrs. Martha B. Reich The Renegar Family Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Resch Mr. and Mrs. Jason Rhodes Mr. and Mrs. James C. Rhodes

Viona Rice Miss Calita Richards Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mr. and Mrs. Andreas T. Ritchie Ms. Deborah J. Cobb and Mr. Max W. Ritter Manous L. Rizor Ms. Sharon A. Roberts Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Robertson Mr. and Mrs. Brandon Robertson Ms. Thea Robinson Ms. Tuwisha Rogers-Simpson Dr. and Mrs. Charles E. Roos Mr. and Mrs. John D. Rosdeutscher Mr. and Mrs. William W. Rosen Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Rowe Ms. Alison Russell Mr. Matthew Sachs Dr. and Mrs. Burton P. Sanders Dr. and Mrs. Charles R. Sanders Mark and Patricia Sanders Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Saunders Ms. Stella Scheffer Mr. and Mrs. Henry Schomber Ms. Jennifer Schrampf Mr. and Mrs. Derek

Ms. Nelda Schreiber Ms. Andrea Seay Nichole See Dr. and Mrs. John S. Sergent Mr. Mark Settle The Shayne Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Justin Shellaway Mr. and Mr. Jack Sherman Mr. Robert Shiels Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D. Taylor Shivers Mr. Glenn Shorey Ms. Joan Signorille and Mr. Dennis Greeno Ms. Nina C. Sivek Mr. and Mrs. John R. The Smalley Family Mr. Chip Smith Ms. Christina Smith Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey M. Smith Edith E. Snider and Elaine K. Lytle Mr. and Mrs. Stuart W. Speyer Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth E. Steele Dr. and Mrs. Christopher G. Stephens M.D. Margaret Stewart Mr. and Mrs. Barry S. Van Zyl Stillman Mrs. Elizabeth M. Stinnett Mr. Paul T. Stinson,

Mr. Paul Stob

Edith D. Streams Mr. and Mrs. Donald Street, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Craig R. Sussman Mr. and Mrs. Regg E. Swanson Mr. and Mrs. George H. Sweeney Mr. Austin Swope Ryan and Victoria Tábor Rob and Jennifer Isaac Thompson Mr. Thomas Tillman Mr. David Tischer Tony and Deborah Todd Mr. and Mrs. Troy Tomlinson Ms. Dena K. Trammell Mr. Corwin Truitt Mr. and Mrs. James F. Turner, Jr. Ms. Debbie Turner and Ms. Fortune Mr. and Mrs. Jeryl Turner Mr. and Mrs. Scott Turner Mr. and Mrs. Bill Tuttle Mr. and Mrs. Brett Van Wye Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mr. and Mrs. Bryce VanDiver Mr. Leslie F. Vantrease III Mr. Richard J. Vaughn

Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and donated food, goods, and services!

Mr. Phillip Vest Ms. Janie E. Vincent and Ms. Jane Anderson Dr. and Mrs. Robert W. Wahl Jeff Walker Ms. Anne Bransford Wallace Brandon Wanamaker Eagle Mr. and Mrs. Kirk L. Warren Mr. and Mrs. Stu Warren Mr. David R. Watson and Mr. Jeffrey G. Corvin Mr. Douglas R. Weaver Mr. Samuel W. Weaver Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Wehby, Sr. Michael and Lindsay Wells Dr. Margaret M. Whalen and Dr. Gaynor C. Wild Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Wiechart Mr. Jonathan Williams Mr. and Mrs. Richard Willis Mr. and Mrs. Phillip A. Wills Ms. Patty Wilson Dr. and Mrs. Donald S. Witherow Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Cisco N. Wyatt Mrs. Évana Yates Dr. Sally York

Thank you to these organizations that donated \$500 or more

The 2017 Cardinal Trust Adient Aerie American Albemarle Foundation Altria Group, Inc. American Airlines AON Foundation Apex Moving + Storage Atmos Energy Corporation Bank of America Charitable Trust Blue Heron LLC BlueCross BlueShield of Tennessee Foundation Boulevard Bolt, Inc. BoxLunch/Hot Topic Bush Brothers & Company Cajun Steamer Corporate Carroll Bank and Trust CGI Federal, Inc. Charity Circle of Murfréesboro Christ Church Cathedral CIGNA Foundation City of Franklin City of Murfreesboro CMT Productions,

Inc.

Community Corrections Dickson County Community Health Systems Foundation Crocs Cumberland Electric Membership Corporation Curtis O'Hara Foundation Dave Davidson County Farm Bureau Delta Dental of Tennessee DLSH, LLC Dole Packaged Foods, LLC Donelson Presbyterian Church **Dutch Bros LLC** Dynamic Edge, Inc. Eberling Charitable Foundation Elara Brands LLC Emergency Food and **Shelter National** Board Program Enbridge Faith Baptist Church of Mount Juliet Farm Bureau Health Plans Feeding America Fifth Generation, Inc. Love, Tito's First United Methodist Church Food Lion Charitable Foundation, Inc.

The Fresh Market

The Frist Foundation Gartner Google.org Grab the Gold **Granges America** H.G. Hill Company HCA Caring for the Community HCA/TriStár Healthpeak Properties, Inc. The Hendrix Foundation Hershey Company Hewlett Packard Corporate Philanthropy Highwoods Kealty LTD. Partnership J.M. Smucker Company Iackson National Life Insurance Company Jeffie's Choice Inc. Jeni's Splendid Ice Cream **Kellogg Company** Ken Rivenbark, LLC The Kimberly Family Foundation Kraft Heinz Foods Company Kroger Company Foundation Legends Corner, Inc. Level UP, LLC LifePoint Health Live Love Serve Foundation Louise B. Frazer Foundation Loveless Cafe

Friesen Charitable

Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and donated food, goods, and services!

Lumina Foods Macon Helps MARS Petcare Mass Mutual Maverik The Minneapolis Foundation The Mitsui USA Foundation Nashville Chapter Nashville Convention Department of & Visitors Corporation Nestles Foods Company Nissān North America, Inc. The Nolte Family OC Media Holdings Ole Smoky Distillery, LLC Oracle Oranges Global The Pampered Chef Parman Energy PepsiCo Foundation Pinnacle Financial **Partners** Procter & Gamble Publix Super Markets V. Alexander & Charities Ray C McKinley Family Foundation Raymond James | Morgan Keegan Regions Bank Riverbend Nursery, Schneider Electric

The Stage on Broadway, Inc. State of Tennessee, Office of the First Lady Sumpter Yeaman Charitable Foundation SYSCO Tennessee Health Tennessee Valley Authority TOSA Foundation TransUnion Tri Star Energy, LLC United Healthcare Community Plan of TNUnited Way of Greater Nashville United Way of Greater Nashville -Williamson County United Way of the Midlands United Way of Wilson County and the Upper Cumberland Company, Inc. Vanderbilt University / Division of Public Affairs The Vaughn Charitable Giving **WAH** Charitable

Fund

Smith Seckman Reid, Wal-Mart / Sam's

Sony Music Nashville Club Food & Local Donations Wal-Mart Foundation Walmart Corporate Giving West End Home Foundation Westminster Presbyterian Church Whole Foods Market -- World Headquarters Wilson Bank & Trust World Outreach Church Yee-Haw Brewing Zwanenberg Food Group (USA) Inc./Viètti Foods

Thank you to these organizations that donated grant funds

Google Frist Foundation Altria Cargill Discount Tire The Diane & Bruce Haile Foundation Food Lion Citizens Bank Cracker Barrel